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 A Message from the Grand Knight 

 

Knights 
 
As I reflect on the summer, fall and winter training meetings, I am constantly reminded of how the Knights 
want to evolve as much as possible in order to attract more men and to include the younger men in our activi-
ties.  At a recent meeting, our state Deputy John Wallace reported that we are seeing an increase in the 
younger population joining the knights.  Having a younger knight population is extremely important for the 
longevity of the knights.  A new brother knight in our council might ask themselves; “how does one find time 
with work, family and personal interests to give back?”  If you are one of our brothers who has had trouble 
making it to any of our events, we understand and appreciate the fact that you are a current member.  Your 
current membership allows us to be a strong council.   We also want you to be informed, welcomed, and ap-
preciated for any time that you do give back..  Sometimes one event per year is all a brother finds time to 
give.   
 
This coming Lenten season is an excellent opportunity to give back by working at one or more of our fish 
fries.  If your schedule is packed maybe arriving prior to 5:00PM to set up or arriving closer to 7:00PM near 
clean-up time is best.  This year with the support of the council we are going to try something new by serving 
food at 5:00 PM instead of 5:30 PM.  Opening at 5:00 PM will give more families the opportunity to come 
and enjoy the “Fish Fry Social Experience” then attend the Stations of the Cross held each Friday evening in 
the church.   
 
We encourage newer knights to ask questions in order to learn more about our council and the KOFC as a 
whole.  Please, check the calendar of events for the next two months in this issue of the Cross and Compass 
for important upcoming dates.   
 
On a related subject, I am often in amazement how I continually learn about all of the charitable activities 
knights in our council give back to our church and community.  “We save lives and change lives.”  Your sup-
port is greatly appreciated.  
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Cary Wright 
Grand Knight 
 

Council Goals 2010 – 11   Goal YTD % of Goal 
New Members 25 15 60% 

 New Insurance 7 4 57% 
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MARCH   BIRTHDAYS  

1 Thomas Thornton   3 Gerald Wilson   3 Steven Gentry  6  Richard Coe 

7  Benjamin McGregor  7  Matthew Tavares   8 Gary Hunter   15  Robert Bowell 

15  Daniel Dornoff   15  Roy Sayler    17 Adam Werner  18 Jeffrey Lee 

18 Michael McDonald   20  Ken Landreth   21 Thomas Vandenberg 23  Mark McGregor  

24  Scott Baukol   28 Alejandro Paves  31  William Herbert 31  Michael Erwert 

 

WIVES 

 

1 Margie Fredrickson  7  Shirley Hemmer  13  Vi McGregor 15  Lois Moritz   

23  Betty Payappilly  29  Cindy Vicars   26  Mary Owen  26  Teresa McDonald 

27  Marilyn Courtney   30  Nicole Karasuda-Downing  

2010-2011 Council Leadership 

Chaplain Fr. Bill McKee chaplain@kofc7528.org 253.839.2320 

Grand Knight Cary Wright gk@kofc7528.org 206.679.9218 
Deputy Grand Knight Craig Patrick dgk@kofc7528.org 253.946.5065 

Chancellor Joe Wolleat chancellor@kofc7528.org 253.331.8074 

Warden Jim Robinson warden@kofc7528.org 253.947.0896 

Recorder William Thomas recorder@kofc7528.org 253.941.3639 

Treasurer Edmund Molina treasurer@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Financial Secretary Tim Philomeno fs@kofc7528.org 253.661.2296 

Lecturer Open lecturer@kofc7528.org  

Advocate Donald Miller advocate@kofc7528.org 253.839.4990 

Inside Guard Jeffrey Vargo ig@kofc7528.org 253.937.2814 

Outside Guard Roberto Lopez og@kofc7528.org 253.632.3680 
Trustee for 1 Year Mike Fay trustee1@kofc7528.org 253.838.6852 

Trustee for 2 Years Ken Baune trustee2@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Trustee for 3 Years Jeff Markwith trustee3@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Program Chairman Joseph Wolleat program@kofc7528.org 253.331.8074 

Membership Chairman Gregory Vicars membership@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Retention Chairman Gregory Vicars retention@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Church Director Raymond Van Der Roest church@kofc7528.org 253.517.8564 

Community Director Gregory Vicars community@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Council Director Cary Wright council@kofc7528.org 206.679.9218 

Family Director Dave Caton family@kofc7528.org 253.835.3245 

Vocations Juan Lezcano vocations@kofc7528.org 253.925.7206 

Youth Director Edward Cooper youth@kofc7528.org 206.553.8048 

Pro-Life Director Martin Rewa prolife@kofc7528.org 253.517.8439 

Health Ted Gimlin health@kofc7528.org 253.852.1128 
Columbian Squires Jeff Markwith counselor@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Insurance Agent Ron Scholz agent@kofc7528.org 253.804.9147 

Good of the Order Ken Baune goodoftheorder@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Cross/Compass Editor Edmund Molina candc@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Webmaster Kevin Buck webmaster@kofc7528.org 253.874.1370 

TITLE NAME EMAIL ALIAS Phone # 
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COUNCIL CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

1st   General Meeting 7:00 PM Rosary - 7:30 Meeting  Starts 

2nd Daily Mass Offered for Dave Paux 9:00 AM Candid ates  

5th Regional Youth Free Throw Contest (GYM 9:00 AM  

9th Ash Wednesday  

10th, 17th, 24th, 31st Prepping & Cutting Fish 7:00  PM 

11th, 18th, 25th Fish Fry 5:00 PM 

12th 2nd & 3rd Degree Exemplification 
(Spanaway) 

 

15th  1st Degree & Planning Meeting 6:45 PM Candida tes - 7PM 1st Degree Begins 

19th  Nativity House Breakfast 8AM 

MARCH 2011 

APRIL 2011 

MARCH  ANNIVERSARIES 

 
3 Kevin and Pamela Buck  5   Roy and Bunny Nelson 6    Thomas and Joanne Howell 
 
15 Ken and Elizabeth Landreth  19 Thomas and Barbara Skoda  31  Tony and Carol Robinson 
 

1st, 8th, 15th  Fish Fry 5:00 PM 

2nd Sat. Evening Mass Offered for Dave Paux 5:00 PM  

5th General Meeting 7:00 PM Rosary  - 7:30 Meeting Starts 

7th, 14th  Prepping & Cutting Fish 7:00 PM 

17th Palm Sunday of the Lord’s Passion 7:00 PM Rosa ry  - 7:30 Meeting Starts 

19th 1st Degree & Planning Meeting 6:45 PM Candidat es - 7PM 1st Degree Begins 

22nd Good Friday   

24th  Easter Sunday  

   

16th  Nativity House Breakfast 8AM 
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1st Degree, February 2011 

1st Degree, January 2011 
 

Richard & Joe Wolleat 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FISH FRY TIME  
 
 

Friday March 11, 2011 will be our first Fish 
Fry of the Lenten Season. Every Friday of 
Lent, (except Good Friday) Council 7528 
prepares delicious krab salads, clam chowder 
fish, fries and coleslaw. This is one of our ma-
jor fund raisers and we need as many broth-
ers as possible to help make it a success. 
There are plenty of opportunities to help 
from setup, cooking, serving and clean up. 
Please consider donating some of your time 
to this event. This year we will be starting 30 
minutes earlier 5:00pm to 7:00pm. Set up 
crews and food prep is at 2:00pm, cooking at 
4:15pm, serving at 5:00pm and clean up 
from 6:00pm to finish. If you’re an old hand 
or a new member we need you all. Mark 
your calendars and plan to make this the 
best Fish Fry Season ever. Remember to in-
vite your family and friends to come and en-
joy the food and friendship. If you have any 
questions or want to volunteer please contact 
me at fish@kofc7528.org  

Thanks. ---------Tony  
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Hello Brothers, 
 
This last month we had two gentlemen, Rick and 
Charles go through the first degree. Please  help wel-
come them into the council at our next general meeting. 
On Saturday Feb 19 we had a good turn out for the free 
throw competition. We have the regional free throw com-
petition at St. Vincent's on Saturday March 5th at 
9AM.  I would like to take this time to ask any brothers if 
they are interested in being a chairman to run a commit-
tee, or become more involved with the functions we put 
on. This would also be a good opportunity for a brother 
who has a specific topic of interest that they would like 
to chair to come forth.   
Thanks for your time and all that you do.  
Craig Patrick D.G.K. 
 
 
Rome Pilgrimage June 25 th – July 1, 2011  
 
Celebrate with our new Archbishop J. Peter Sartain as 
he receives the Pallium (wool cloak) from Pope Benedict 
XVI in Rome!  
 
This rare pilgrimage opportunity is set for June 25 - July 
1, 2011 with Pilgrimage Host, Robin LaMoria. 
 
Visit the major basilicas and ancient ruins of Rome, 
celebrate Mass with Archbishop Sartain and the Holy 
Father, and experience spiritual inspiration in Assisi. 
Space is limited.  
 
St. Vincent de Paul will join parishioners from St. Louise, 
Bellevue, and St. Stephen Parish in Renton. RVSP to 
Robin at 253-839-9675 or via email: 
robinlstvp@yahoo.com for a Pilgrimage Brochure. “Faith 
is a JOURNEY, let’s go TOGETHER!” 
 
Dave Paux Masses  
A mass on March 2nd and April 2nd will be of-
fered in honor of our departed brother Dave 
Paux.  March 2nd is the one month anniversary 
and April 2nd is the two month anniversary of 
his death.   
 
Council Jacket Orders 
The deadline to order your own Saint Joseph Council 
#7528 jacket is March 15th.  The price is $66.00 if we 
have a minimum order of 12 jackets.  Currently, we have 
6 orders placed.  Please contact Joseph Penwell to 
place your order and jacket size.  You can email me at 
jacket@kofc7528.org 
 
Council Shirt Orders 
To order your own St. Josephs #7528 council shirt for 
the low price of $20 please give your size and request to 
Wayne Moritz. 

Good of the Order 
Listed are all of those Brother Knights or family members who 
are Sick or in Distress: 

Sick  
Mike Hemmer 
Joe Penwell 
 Bill Martin 
Jean Martin 

Ben and Vi McGregor 
Susan Reeb 

Jeanne Hitchcock 
Lukas Baune 

Jim Miller 
Samantha Slawson 

Marvin Wright 
Vince Philomeno 
Theresa Graddon 

Mark Mareko 
 
 
 
 

All those who have joined Our Lord in Heaven this year  
Please keep these Knights and family members in your  
prayers. Thanks!  

 
Dave Paux 
Mike Lane 

Donald Blair 
Russell Vicars 

 
 
 
 
 

FEBRUARY  FAMILY OF THE MONTH  
 

DAVE MYERS 
 
 

FEBRUARY  KNIGHT OF THE MONTH  

BILL SCHELL  

 

 

 

The Joseph M Clemens  

Memorial Rosary  

 

Brothers...Please consider attending this recitation 
at 7 PM prior to our Council’s monthly meet-
ings.  See you there.  

 
 
 



Knights of Columbus  
PO Box 24763  
Federal Way, WA  98093-1763  
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


